



School Age Immunisation Service

Bay Tree House Enfield EN2 6NZ Tel: 020 4553 3890

Dear Parent / Guardian

The Enfield School Age Immunisation Team will be visiting Oasis Academy Hadley

On Wednesday 7th February 2024 to administer the <u>Human Papillomavirus (HPV)</u> and <u>Measles Mumps and Rubella (MMR)</u> vaccinations, as scheduled in your child's <u>Red Book</u>

Human Papillomavirus (HPV)

HPV is a group of viruses which, when spread through sexual contact, can cause cancers, such as head and neck cancers, cervical cancer, anal cancer and genital cancers.

The vaccine is available to both boys and girls in Year 8.

Only 1 dose is needed to complete this vaccine course.

Measles Mumps and Rubella (MMR)

Your child may have already had this vaccination before they started primary school.

Any child who has <u>not had 2 doses</u> of MMR vaccine, please complete the MMR consent form.

Please check your Red Book before completing the MMR consent form

To complete a form to give consent <u>OR</u> to decline the vaccine, please follow the links below. Please only complete the MMR vaccine form if your child needs it.

- HPV Consent Form https://www.enfieldhealthimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/HPV
- MMR Consent Form https://www.enfieldhealthimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/MMR

Your child's school code is: ENF135958

For more information on the HPV vaccine:

The universal HPV immunisation programme (publishing.service.gov.uk)

For more information on the MMR vaccine:

MMR vaccination (publishing.service.gov.uk)

Please note:

If we do not receive a consent form, we may contact you by telephone or email to obtain one from you.

If we have not received a consent form back by the time of school session, then we can ask your child for their consent. If your child can show that they fully understand what these vaccines are for and if they say that they want them, then we would class them as Gillick Competent and can give them the vaccine.

If you submit a **YES** consent on behalf of your child and they refuse vaccination, it will not be given.

If you would like to know more about how our NHS Trust uses your data, please see the following link: https://www.northmid.nhs.uk/privacy-notice

If you have any questions, please contact our team:

Tel: 020 4553 3890

Email: northmid.enfieldimmunisationteam@nhs.net

Website: www.saisenfield.co.uk

Yours sincerely,

Janet Nicolaou

CYP Nursing Care Group Manager

Jucolagii.